
Chief Executive: Matthew Gladstone 

 

E-Mail: chris.baird@peterborough.gov.uk 
 

 
 

 

Children and Young People Services 

School Improvement Team 

Sand Martin House 

Bittern Way, Fletton Quays 

Peterborough 

PE2 8TY 

 
8th November 2023 

 

Neil Reilly 
Headteacher 
Nene Valley Primary School 
Sugar Way 
Peterborough 
PE2 9RT 

Dear Neil, 
 
It was very pleasing to receive the final report of your recent Ofsted inspection which reported that 
‘Nene Valley Primary School continues to be a good school’.  
 
The report highlights that the school has many strengths which include: 
 

• Leaders and teachers have worked together to design an ambitious curriculum. 

• Leaders and teachers begin teaching children to read as soon as they join in 

Reception…Pupils enjoy reading and their ability to read improves rapidly. 

• Leaders identify and support pupils with special educational needs and/or disabilities (SEND) 

effectively. 

We know that a positive report is the outcome of a significant amount of dedication and hard work from 
the entire school community, including careful oversight by the Trust and governors.  Everyone can feel 
justifiably proud of what has been achieved and the good level of education you are providing to our 
young people.  
 
Please pass on our thanks and congratulations to your team.  
 
We wish you all the best as you reflect on the many positive comments within the report and as you 
move on to the next stage of your continuous school improvement journey. 
 
Best wishes, 
 
 
Chris Baird     Cllr Ray Bisby  
 
 

       

 
Interim Director of Education  Cabinet Member for Children’s Services  
 
 
Cc. Thomas Musson – Chair of Governors 
 Stuart Mansell – CEO OWN Trust   
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